DRAFT


MINUTES OF THE 

ACCEL FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 1, 2002, 2:00 PM

TELECONFERENCE 

MEMBERS PRESENT

Mary Sue Baker, City of Monterey

Patrick Flaherty, City of Bakersfield

Charlotte Dunn, City of Visalia

GUESTS AND CONSULTANTS

Janelle Cabanding, Driver Alliant Insurance Services

Mike Simmons, Driver Alliant Insurance Services

A.
CALL TO ORDER

Finance Committee Chair Patrick Flaherty called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.

B. FINANCIAL AUDITOR AND ACCOUNT COORDINATOR CONFLICT

The Financial Auditor (Brown Armstrong) and Account Coordinator (Scott Manzer) conflict was discussed.  Mike Simmons gave Committee Members a brief background on how this became an issue after a short meeting was held between Mike Simmons, Patrick Flaherty and Joan Anderson prior to the Board Meeting on October 10th.  During that short meeting, Joan mentioned that although the audit process was smoother than the prior year, she still experienced some problems with Scott Manzer, which delayed her ability to complete the draft report on time.

Mike Simmons asked that the Finance Committee provide their comments and suggestions at the Finance Committee meeting.  Direction was given to Program Administrators to schedule a future Finance Committee meeting in Bakersfield where all parties can revisit this issue and review the Accounting Coordinator’s role.

A. PUBLIC COMMENTS

None.

B. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 2:27 p.m.
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